








chair and she sat down to rest.  Such a hot day.  Susan then took off to 
read the signs telling her about the food and drinks available.  It was all 
so well organised.  A lovely tea party.  Everyone in lounge suits (no 
medals) and pretty dresses.  Two military bands playing and taking turns 
so there was music non-stop, and lots of laughter and chatter and vets 
finding old friends.  Food was varied and plentiful and tasty.  The sun 
was hot so Susan held up an umbrella to give me some shade. 
 
At 4pm the drums rolled and everyone who could stand got up for the 
National Anthem.  The Countess of Wessex had arrived.  She mingled 
through the huge crowd.  I did not see her as she passed by me.  Susan 
described her dress and hat and how very pretty she was.  To Susan’s 
surprise up walked a friend Brenda who had phoned us and was so glad 
to find us.  A waiter arrived carrying tubs of ice cream which went down 
well and we later went to the marque for desserts and tea, cake, little 
fruit pies and lemonade. 
 
At 5.30 we said farewell but we will see our friends again as they will be 
at Brighton for the same week as myself.  We headed for the front gates.  
Plenty of facilities on the way.  Out of the gates we contacted Graham 
and he told Susan to head down the Mall and look for the car. Bill and 
his carer were not far behind.  Once we got out of the city we sailed 
home by 9.30pm – a day to remember by all of us. 

____________________________________________ 

THANK YOU BEVERLEY ALDERTON 

Beverley Alderton who has been our 
Community Worker covering Felixstowe 
and the Shotley peninsula  has recently 
made the decision to leave us after 15 
years of dedicated service to East 
Suffolk Blind members following a 
lengthy period of illness. 
Beverley has always gone the extra mile 
with her wonderful caring skills to 
support and help our members enjoy 
independent and fulfilling lives, often 
working way and beyond the hours she 
was employed for.  In addition to her 
work with individual members, she also 
played a big part in the sports and social 







































 
A huge thanks to Anne Smith who retired after 25 years on the 
committee and who was presented with a silver photo frame at our June 
lunch at Seckford Hall.  
 
We have sponsored another guide dog puppy called Sparkle- a black 
Labrador- who’s Pupdates keep us informed of his progress. Thank you 
to Steve Hodgkiss for arranging the Dial-A-Ride grant. The street 
collection in July raised £270 thanks to Roger Hobson for organising and 
all the helpers. Also thanks to Woodbridge Football Club, our venue for 
our socials. 
Though my very special thanks must go to all my committee members 
and helpers who over my many years as Chairman have been so helpful 
and an inspiration. Lesley Hodgkiss has been my tower of strength these 
past two years taking on various roles including Transport Secretary 
since Joyce Green retired, so a huge thank 
you to her. 
 
Flowers were presented at Woodbridge Social 
to Mr & Mrs Albon (pictured right) on the 
occasion of their 70th Wedding Anniversary.   
 
I will continue my support for ESAB in the 
coming years and wish you all a very Happy Xmas and healthy 2016. 
 
Val Murray, Chairman 

____________________________________________ 

SHOTLEY PENINSULA BRANCH 
 
This year our members have enjoyed a variety of talks, musical 
afternoons and other activities. We have also had a summer outing to 

the Hintlesham Golf Club for lunch. We are now 
looking forward to returning to Hintlesham for 
our Christmas lunch. 
 
The photograph left, shows one of our 
members, Frank Norman from Holbrook, 
proudly showing off his commemorative Arctic 
Convoys medal at the Shotley Peninsula Social.  
The medal was recently presented, under the 
instructions of President Putin, 70 years on, for 










